
 This year’s club meeting focus will be a series of lessons on 
Communication and Teamwork. A summary of all lessons will be 
delivered to you at your first club meeting. The program for this 
month will include an introduction of 4-H and enrollment.  Old 
and New Business is included with this newsletter if your club is 
prepared to conduct a business meeting.  Club meetings will be 
judged beginning in November. 

What Is the Leader Update? 
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Meeting Program 

Cooperative Extension Service 
Vermilion Parish 

1105 W. Port Street 
Abbeville, LA. 70510-5831 

Phone: 337-898-4335 
Fax. 337-893-7165 

www.lsuagcenter.com 
 

Extension Programs 
Agriculture and Forestry 
Community Leadership 

Economic Development 
Environmental Sciences 

Family and Consumer Sciences 
4-H Youth Development 

Natural Resources 

4-H Dues Explanation 
 Membership dues for Vermilion Parish 4-H’ers this year will 
remain $7.00. 
 The $7.00 dues breakdown as such: 
 $3.00 – state assessment 
 $3.00 – project book 
 $1.00 – parish assessment 
 If the member wants any additional project books, the cost 
will be $4.00 per book.  Please Note: This fees for additional 
project books is an increase from previous years. 
 We realize and support the fact that clubs may also add to 
this amount for their local club treasury. Please contact us if you 
have questions about this issue.  

 The Leader Update will keep you posted on all upcoming events, recognize 4-H leaders 
making an extra effort, will inform you of the monthly meeting topic, and will include old and 
new business cut-outs to use at club meetings.  We would also like to use this update as a 
forum to exchange ideas.  You or your club reporter can send us articles describing your 
club’s activities and ideas and we will publish them so that other club leaders can benefit. 
 We hope this newsletter will be of benefit to you.  Any suggestions on what to include or 
how we can improve it are welcomed.  We send  the Leader Update newsletter, club meet-
ing calendar and Old and New Business cut-outs via email.  Please make sure we have 
your correct email address by emailing Shannan at swaits@agcenter.lsu.edu or Tweety at 
strahan@agcenter.lsu.edu 
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Dates to Remember: 
September  
4 Labor Day - 4-H Office 
  Is closed!!! 
14 Jr. Leader Mtg., Cecil 
  McCrory Exhibit  Build-
  ing, Abbeville, 6:30p.m. 
20 Parish Adult Leader  
  Training, 12:00 noon, 
  Farm Bureau Meeting 
  Room, Abbeville 
22 Sugarcane Festival  
  Livestock Show,  
  SugArena, New Iberia  
23 Vermilion Fair and     
  Festival Beef Show, 
  Kaplan 
26 Rice Posters Due - bring 
  posters to 4-H Office 
  located  at 401 S. St. 
  Charles St., Abbeville 
30 4-H Day at LSU Game– 
  LSU vs. Troy 
  before 4:30 p.m. 
SEPTEMBER IS NATIONAL 
RICE MONTH! 
 

October  
1-7  National 4-H Week 
12 Junior Leader Meeting,  

  6:30 p.m., Cecil  
  McCrory Exhibit     
  Building 

13 Cattle Festival Cookery 
  Contest, Farm Bureau 
  Meeting Room,  
  Abbeville 

14 Cattle Festival Livestock 
  Show, 4-H Barn,     
  Abbeville 
20 Pumpkin Workshop  
  Registration due 
20 Rice Festival Cookery 
  Contest,  LSU  
  AgCenter Extension 
  Office, Crowley 
25 Officer Training         
  Workshop, 4:30 p.m., 
  Rene Rost Middle 
  School, Kaplan 
26-Nov. 12  State Fair of La., 
  Shreveport 
30 Pumpkin Workshop,    
  6:00 p.m., Cecil  
  McCrory Exhibit      
  Building 
31 Catch Phrase for Camp 
  Contest Deadline -  
NOVEMBER 
6 Turn in garments for  
  Clothing Contest  
16 Personal Development 
  Contest, Abbeville 
  High School, 6:00 p.m. 

Issued in furtherance of Cooperative Extension work, Acts of Congress of May 8 and June 30, 1914, in  cooperation with the United 

States Department of Agriculture.  The Louisiana Cooperative Extension Service provides equal opportunities in programs and em-

ployment. 

4-H Office - New Location 

 Just a reminder that our temporary office location is 401 S. Saint Charles Street in Abbeville 

(the Old Health Unit).  Our office on West Port Street flooded last August and has been demol-

ished.  We are waiting on construction of our new building to begin soon. 

 Our current Abbeville location is not big enough to house all of our activities, so please 

check the “Vermilion 4-H Cracklinsò newsletter for the date, place and time of all upcoming activi-

ties. All Enrollment cards will be distributed during school club meetings which will begin in Sep-

tember.   If you would like cards before your meeting, they can be picked up at the 4-H Office. 
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4-H Leaders  
 

Guiding 4-H members 

to improve their club, 

their community, 

their country and 

their world.  

National 4-H Week 

To New Leaders 
 Any parent, 4-H alumni member, or other adults interested in volunteering to help with 

local or parish wide 4-H projects or activities are asked to contact the organizational 4-H 

leader at their school or the 4-H agents.  No special talents, skills, or education are        

required — just an interest in working with children.  Volunteers can serve as project or 

activity leaders.  

 The week of October 1-7, 2017, is the time to tell others about 4-H through post-

ers, displays, and other school and community activities.   

     Make a special effort to thank sponsors and leaders in your area for supporting the 4-H 

club program.  The national theme is:  “4-H Grows Here.” 

     If you are looking for fresh ideas on how to promote 4-H during National 4-H Week, 

contact us at 898-4335 and we can assist you.  This is a link to the national 4-H website 

with great promotional ideas http://4-h.org/professionals/marketing-resources/4-h-week-

toolkit/  

National Rice Month 
 September has been selected by the USA Rice Council as 

National Rice Month.  We encourage all 4-H’ers to get involved in 

promotion activities.  Your contribution is important, appreciated, 

and necessary.  The Annual Rice Poster Contest will be held dur-

ing the month of September.  Posters are due at the 4-H Office at 

401 S. St. Charles St. in Abbeville by 4:30 p.m. on September 26.  

Rules for the contest are listed in the September edition of Ver-

milion 4-H Cracklins newsletter.   

No May Club Meetings - Testing 

 Due to the school testing schedule, we will not conduct club meetings in May.   
 This change seemed to work well for everyone last year and the 4-H Advisory 
Leadership Council voted to continue this policy. 

Leader Newsletter 
 In an effort to keep our mailing costs down, the “Leader Update”, calendar, and old and 
new business cutouts are emailed to leaders and volunteers. 
 If you have a volunteer who does not have email access, please call the office at 898-
4335 to give us their contact information and that person will receive the information by 
mail. 
 If there are any new volunteers, who have not filled out a volunteer form, please call 
the office and we will mail one to them to fill out and return.  Each club folder has a card in 
it.  You can copy these and give to new volunteer leaders to fill out.  These numbers sup-
port our funding and are vital to continue our efforts in programming excellence. 
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Character Counts! 
      The purpose of the CHARACTER COUNTS! 
program is to fortify the lives of America’s young 
people with ethical values called the “Six Pillars of 
Character”.  These values are: 
 

C Trustworthiness 

C Respect 

C Responsibility 

C Fairness 

C Caring 

C Citizenship 

September 30th is 4-H Day at the LSU Tiger Football Game.  4-H will 
be recognized during half-time activities and a tailgate party is 
planned at John M. Parker Coliseum with lots of fun activities for eve-
ryone.   
 4-H members, volunteers, and supporters can purchase tickets by 

going to https://www.tinyurl.com/4hcoagame.  New this year - after 

you purchase tickets, send a personalized link to friends and 

family so you can be seated next to each other!   All tickets are 

$15.00 and are in the upper deck.  LSU will play Troy. 

 Even if you don’t have tickets to the game, you are invited to par-

ticipate in all pre-game tailgating activities. Food and many door priz-

es will be provided and all activities will be at Parker Coliseum. The 

LSU Cheerleaders, Mascot, Tiger Girls, and LSU Golden Girls are 

scheduled to make a special appearance.   All seats are located in 

the Upper East Deck.    

4-H Day at the LSU Game 

The Upcoming Year 
 As always, we have a full schedule of events planned for 
the upcoming year.  Our goal is to get as many of our young 
people involved in our program as possible.  Club require-
ments can help to motivate young people to be actively in-
volved, or can turn people off.  Consider positive incentives 
for participation. 

 The first Junior Leader meeting of the year will be held on September 14 in the Cecil McCrory Exhibit Building  

(4-H Barn) located at 1105 W. Port Street in Abbeville.  The club officers are: 

 President - Clay Zaunbrecher, ARCH 4-H 

 Vice-President - Kirsten Maze, AHS 

 Reporter - Nicholas LeBlanc ARCH 4-H 

 Secretary - Madison Ritchie, AHS 

 Treasurer -  Rylie Denais, NVHS 

 Parliamentarian - Peyton Duhon, NVHS 

 Service Learning - Annemarie Broussard, AHS 

 Historian - Brianna Ritchie, AHS 

 SET Board - Anna Zaunbrecher, AHS; Clay Zaunbrecher, ARCH 

 Citizenship Board - Kirsten Maze, AHS 

 Food & Fitness Board - Ava Hackney, NVHS;  

 Performing Arts Board - Nicholas LeBlanc, ARCH; Kelbi LaShare, EHS, Austin Landry, AHS 

 

 The October meeting will be held on the 12
th 

at  6:30 p.m. in the Cecil McCrory Exhibit Building at 1105 W. Port 

Street in Abbeville.   

 All 8-12
th
 graders are encouraged to attend and become involved with the Vermilion 4-H Junior Leader Club. 

Utilize Junior Leaders 



    Check Us Out On the 

Web  
at: 

http://www.lsuagcenter.com/

en/our_offices/parishes/

Vermilion/ 

 Any 8th – 12th grade 4-H member interested in showcasing their talent is invited to audi-
tion for a spot on the Vermilion Parish 4-H Performing Arts Board. Musicians and dancers 
are encouraged to apply.  Because the board will primarily perform as a singing troupe, all 
applicants, including dancers, pianists, guitarists, etc., should prepare a vocal audition song.  
This group will work as a team and perform at various 4-H events throughout the year.  Au-
ditions will be held on Wednesday, September 20, 2017 at 6:00 pm at the 4-H Office located 
at 401 South St. Charles Street in Abbeville.  Audition forms can be found in the September 
Vermilion Cracklins newsletter. 
 

Application Process  
1.  Complete application and submit by deadline.  
2.  Participate in an audition.  
3.  You must bring your own music and/or instrument. A keyboard will be provided if you are       
 auditioning on the piano.  
4.  You need only prepare for a 2 minute audition.  
5.  Be prepared to answer questions about yourself after your audition.  
 

Tentative 4-H Performances   Additional Information 
Officer Training Workshop    Members will be required to: 
Personal Development Contest   -be prepared to perform by practicing  
Downtown Christmas Stroll   -be a team player and take direction 
Nursing Home     -keep an up-to-date email address   
Jr. Leader Steak Dinner              and respond to all communications 
Achievement Day     -participate in performances unless 
Leader Banquet           excused 
4-H Outstanding Club Member Banquet  

 

 

 

We’re Here to Help 
 Our goal as 4-H agents is to make your experience as a 4-H leader a positive 
one and to provide the resources you need to develop and maintain a strong 4-H 
program in your school and/or club. 

 Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions concerning your 
4-H club meeting or a 4-H activity you have planned.  For your convenience, a 
meeting calendar for September 2017, is included with this letter.  Please look 
over it carefully and let us know if you have a questions about an upcoming event 
or if there is a conflict with your scheduled meeting date and time. 

 We look forward to a great year and we’ll see you at your next club meeting. 

                                                      Sincerely, 
 

 Extension Agent        County Agent   Melissa LaCour 
 4-H Youth Development      4-H Youth Development 4-H Program Asst. 
 Vermilion Parish       Vermilion Parish  Vermilion Parish 
 
/st 

ATTENTION:  

 It is the policy of the Louisiana Cooperative Extension Service that no person shall be subjected 

to discrimination on the grounds of race, color, national origin, gender, religion, age, or disability.     

P a g e  4  Vermilion 4-H Performing Arts Board-Only 8-12th      

Graders Can apply 



Cut and have 4-H’ers read at club meeting.  Only those that affect your club should be read. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS: (4-6th Grade Only)  
 
Would club members who attended 4-H Camp please stand? 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
OLD BUSINESS: (8-12th Grade Only)  
 
Club members who participated in 4-H University this summer please stand and give your placing: 
 
NAME      CONTEST               PLACING 

 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
4-H’ers who participated in the Parish, District and State Horse Shows this summer, please stand, say your 
name and how you placed. 
 
NAME                        PLACING 

 
 
OLD BUSINESS: (7-8th Grade)  
 
Club members who participated at 4-H LOST Camp please stand: 
 

 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
4-H’ers from our club who participated in 4-H State Records and their placings were: 
 
NAME                     CONTEST     PLACING 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
NEW BUSINESS (8th - 12th Graders) 
 
 The first Jr. Leader meeting of the year will be held September 14

th
.   

 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
 

 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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NEW BUSINESS: 
 
The Sugarcane Festival Livestock show will be held on September 22nd.  If you plan to participate in the Ver-
milion 4-H Livestock program, contact Mr. Hilton or Ms. Melissa at 898-4335.  
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
The Vermilion Fair and Festival Association will have a beef show on September 23rd.  Contact Mr. Hilton for 
more information at 898-4335. 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
The Rice Festival Cookery Contest will be held on October 20th at the Acadia Extension Office in Crowley.  If 
you are interested in participating, call the 4-H Office and ask for an entry form. 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
National 4-H Week is scheduled for October 1-7.  This is a time when we tell others about 4-H.  Our club can 
celebrate the week in many ways.  We could have a green and white day, put up signs around school, have 
an exhibit of 4-H projects or anything else that would tell others about 4-H.  Let’s plan a celebration in our 
school. 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 
If you are a 4-H Club Officer, mark October 25th on your calendar, so you can be sure to attend the Officer 
Training Meeting which will be held on that date at 4:30 p.m. at Rene Rost Middle School in Kaplan.  More 
information on the training will be sent directly to club officers and leaders. 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 
All members are encouraged to create and submit a Rice Poster in honor of National Rice Month.  Rules can 
be found in the newsletter.  All posters are due at the 4-H Office located at 401 S. St. Charles Street in Abbe-
ville by September 26th by 4:30 p.m. 
 
 




